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EDITH SWEATMAN
President | GMTA

Edith Sweatman  is  a graduate of Georgia College and State University in Milledgeville where she received her 
Bachelor of Music Education degree and studied with Maribel Benton.  She has  maintained a private piano studio 
in Harlem and has been Minister of  Music at Harlem Baptist Church for over 30 years. Edith is  an active member 
of the Augusta Music Teachers where she has served in several capacities including President for two different 
terms.  She has held office on the GMTA Executive Board as State Auditions 4th and 5th grade chair, Vice-President 

of  State Auditions and as a member-at-large. She is also an active member of Georgia Music Educators  Association and National 
Piano Teachers Guild.

Edith is  looking forward to serving as GMTA President and working with teachers all across our state.  May we continue to uphold 
the high ideals that GMTA stands for and to furthering the cause of  music education in all of  our associations.

KEITH DEFOOR
President Elect | GMTA

Keith DeFoor is Dean of  the Division of  Fine Arts at Young Harris College. Keith has earned from Shorter College 
the Bachelor of  Music degree in Piano Performance and from Florida State University the Master of  Music degree 
in Piano Performance and the Ph.D. in Music Theory. His teachers include Elizabeth Buday (piano), Edward 
Kilenyi (piano), Peter Spencer (theory), Ralph Tilden (organ), and Robert Steinbauer (piano). Keith has been a 

featured piano soloist with the Southwest Florida Symphony Orchestra and the Charlotte Symphony Orchestra (FL). For three 
years, Keith has been a presenter consultant for the Georgia Council of  the Arts. Keith is the Immediate Past Chair of  the Piano 
Division of  the Georgia Music Educators Association and is an institutional evaluator for the National Association of  Schools of  
Music. At Young Harris College, Keith has led five European Study Tours and one China Study Tour.  In addition, Keith is the 
organist at the First United Methodist Church of  Union County (Blairsville).

REBEKAH JONES
Vice President | Auditions

In 1997, Rebekah Jones earned a Master of Music degree in Piano Pedagogy from Louisiana State University, 
where she studied with Constance Knox Carroll and Dr. Jack Guerry.  She received a Bachelor of Music, 
graduating with honors in Piano Pedagogy, from Shorter College in Rome, Georgia.  There, Rebekah studied with 
Mrs. Mary Ann Knight.  Prior to college, Mrs. Suzanne Shockley, of  Apalachee, Georgia, was her teacher.

Rebekah is currently the Past President of the Athens Music Teachers  Association where she has served two terms as President.  
Rebekah has been teaching for fifteen years.  She has extensive experience in private teaching, as well as, Group Piano instruction 
and Class Piano for college music majors and non-major students.  She regularly participates in opportunities for her students to 
perform at group classes, on studio recitals, and for various musical activities sponsored by the Georgia Music Teachers Association, 
the Athens Music Teachers Association and the Oconee Chapter of  the National Federation of  Music Teachers.

JANE LESTER 
Vice President | Publicity

Jane Lester has been teacher piano and music education since 1972.  She is a past president of Athens MTA and is 
a member in good standing with MTNA, GMEA,  and the Music Honors Society Delta Omicron.  



JOY POOLE
GMTA Secretary

Joy Poole received her Bachelor of Music Education  degree from Tift College of Mercer University in 1988 
and began her teaching career both in the private studio and as an elementary music teacher where she was named 
Teacher of the Year.   She lives in Kennesaw with her husband and two children where she enjoys teaching in her 
private studio and also serves as music associate at Burnt Hickory Baptist Church.   She is currently serving as 

president of the Cobb County Music Teachers Association.   In addition to her  teaching and church work, she is an active 
accompanist in the community.

DAWN MCCORD
Vice President | Program

Dr. Dawn Harmon McCord is Assistant Professor of Music Education and Organ Studies  at the University of 
West Georgia and Director of Music at Carrollton Presbyterian Church. McCord has presented at state 
conferences  in Georgia,  Texas,  and Illinois. Her project on memorization was selected for presentation at the 2007 
Collaborative conference (CFMTA, MTNA, and RCM) in Toronto, Ontario. Dr. McCord’s degrees  include a 

BMEd (Piano Primary and Voice Secondary) from Florida State University, MM in Choral Conducting with a minor in Organ 
Studies  from Louisiana State University, and a DMA in Music Education with a minor in Organ Performance from the University 
of  Georgia.
McCord has  been an active choral director and organist throughout her career and has taught in the public schools  of Louisiana, 
Georgia,  and Florida in addition to teaching privately in piano, organ, and voice. In Louisiana, she was a state evaluator for the 
Gifted and Talented program in music. She continues her research in all-state choral policies and procedures. McCord’s paper on 
“Clinician Perspectives on the All-State Choral Event: An Overview of Clinician Experience and Suggestions  for Improvements” 
was accepted for presentation at the 2006 Southern Division ACDA Conference. Findings were presented at the 2007 Georgia 
Music Educators  Conference in Savannah. A workshop on memorization skills  was presented at the 2006 Georgia Music Teachers 
Conference.

She serves on the Georgia Professional Standards Commission: Georgia Assessments for the Certification of Educators (GACE): 
Content Advisory Committee for Music. She is  a frequent adjudicator for keyboard festivals and competitions and has directed 
honor choirs  as well as  summer choirs  for youth with the Firespark program. She is currently Assistant Program Director,  choral 
conductor and organ instructor for Kaleidoscope, a program for high school students gifted in the arts, at Winthrop University in 
South Carolina. McCord is  presently Vice President of MTNA Competitions. She is  advisor for the UWG CMENC chapter and is 
also a member of American Choral Directors Association, College Music Society,  American Guild of Organists, Presbyterian 
Association of  Musicians, Sigma Alpha Iota, and Phi Kappa Phi.

DONNA DASHER
Vice President | Membership

Savannah Music Teachers Association - Treasurer, Membership Chair 2007-09, President 2005-07; Member since 
1996, Piano-thon Chair, Music Fair Chair; Georgia Music Teachers Association, Vice-President 2008-2010, Arts 
Advocacy and Awareness  Chair, 2006-08; Steinway Scholarship Committee Member, 2006-09; Member since 

1996; Music Teachers National Association, Member since 1996; Georgia Music Teachers Association; District I 
Piano Chair since 2002; Member since 1996; Music Teachers National Association, member since 1996
National Guild of Piano Teachers, member since 2000; Arts on the Coast Association; Board of Directors 2005-2007, member 
since inception 2005; Music Chair; National Certification Adjudicator, 2002; Masters  Degree in Education, AASU, 2001; 
Bachelor’s in Education, ASC, 1989; 2008-09 Who’s Who of American Women’ 2005-06 National Honor Roll of Outstanding 
American Teachers; 1996-Outstanding American Teachers for Exceptional Performance 
10 years classroom teaching experience; 20 years private teaching experience
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S.C. FREDERIC HSIANG
GMTA Member at Large
 
Pianist Mr. Hsiang is originally from Taiwan. He has given concerts extensively in Europe, the U.S and Asia.

Mr. Hsiang was  a prize winner in the Soliva International Piano Competition. He gave concerts  with orchestras 
in Paris, Toronto,  and Atlanta. He is also a duet pianist that performed in concerts with first price winners of international 
competitions such as  Sydney International Piano Competition and the Belgrade International Violin Competition.  He has also 
performed with and members of major symphony orchestras  such as New York Philharmonic Symphony Orchestra, Atlanta 
Symphony Orchestra.

While a University student in Taiwan, Mr. Hsiang was student of Dr. Walter Robert, former piano professor of Vienna National 
Conservatory and Indiana University (U.S.A.). In an autographed gift to Mr. Hsiang,  Dr.  Walter Robert wrote, “Mr. Hsiang has 
considerable talent to be a very fine pianist”. After graduation he served as  a piano instructor at the government-guided Taipei 
school of  Music for gifted Youth. 

Later Mr. Hsiang went to France to attend the l’Ecole Normal de Music de Paris. He studied with France Clidat who was Grand 
Prize winner at Budapest Franz Liszt International Piano Competition and better know as “ Madam Liszt “. In recommending 
him for a series of concerts  in Europe, Madam Clidat referred to him as “ My very brilliant student.” During his last year in Paris, 
he studied with Marain Rybicki.  In a recommendation letter for Mr. Hsiang, Mr. Marian Rybicki said “ This  young pianist is  a 
magnificent artist”.

Mr. Hsiang currently lives  in metro Atlanta, instructing a piano studio, which has had numerous international youth piano 
competitions first prize winners and State wide piano audition winners. 

DAVID WATKINS 
GMTA Member at Large

David Watkins is professor of piano and director of keyboard studies at Kennesaw State University. He attended 
the New England Conservatory of Music in Boston, where he earned the Bachelor of Music and Master of 
Music degrees in Piano Performance.  Mr. Watkins  holds Master Teacher certification from Music Teachers 

National Association. He is a past president of the American Matthay Association and Georgia Music Teachers 
Association. His students have received recognition on state, national and international levels.

Mr. Watkins has performed on the national convention programs of Music Teachers  National Association (Little Rock, Nashville, 
Salt Lake City), the American Matthay Association (Dayton Art Institute, San Jose State University, Penn State University), 
College Music Society (St. Louis, Toronto), and at the International Conference on the Arts and Humanitites in Honolulu, 
Hawaii.

Mr. Watkins is an active recitalist,  concerto soloist, accompanist and chamber music performer. He has performed widely with the 
Atlanta Virtuosi Chamber Ensemble in the United States and Mexico. He has toured the Midwest with ‘cellist Roger Drinkall 
under the auspices  of Allied Concert Services. He has performed solo recitals throughout the United States. As a concerto soloist, 
he has performed with many regional orchestras. Mr. Watkins  has  accompanied Metropolitan Opera sopranos Irene Jordan, Linda 
Zoghby and Patricia Craig in recital. 

Mr. Watkins  has released two commercial recordings on the ACA Digital label. He made his solo recital debut in New York at 
Carnegie Recital Hall in May 1986, and is an international Steinway Artist.
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                         ROBIN ENGLEMAN, NCTM
                         CERTIFICATION CHAIR  

Congratulations to Debra Hughes (voice and piano) and Yumi Patterson (piano) who took AND passed the National Certification 
exam this summer!  Please read Debra’s thoughts below on Certification:

“Why Did I Pursue National Certification?” - July 31, 2008
 
I really must admit that I didn’t put a whole of thought into it as why I ‘WOULD’ pursue National Certification.  And now 
after the fact, I asked myself, “Why DID I pursue it?”  And after contemplating this question my answer, as much as I hate 
to say it, is:” WHY NOT?”  I  am a professional in an area where there is  offered a standard and benchmark to reach and I 
thought I would try for it!  I looked it over and reached for it.  A target was put before me and I aimed.  I never thought it 
could hurt me so there is  my profound answer, “WHY NOT?!”   I know it sounds rhetorically trite but it was truly my 
attitude towards the process. 
 
“You will reap what you sow” is a truth that I  follow in my life. If I plant a tomato seed, I  don’t expect a cucumber vine to 
sprout!  As  a music instructor, I follow this  as a guide to my own teaching.  I try to deposit into the lives  of my students  what 
I hope to see come to fruition one day. If I sow joy & excitement towards their music making, my intent is that I  will reap 
that same joy in my students’ attitude towards their music.   If I spread the seed of methodically pursuing higher goals,  I 
trust that my students will have that same mindset.  If I  deposit patience and diligence,  I hope the same approach will be a 
dividend in their music experience.    
 
With that in mind, I thought I would seek certification because I desire that each of my students,  no matter their skill level 
or ability, would keep pursuing new and higher challenges.  The National Certification represented to me a challenge and a 
pursuit of a higher level in my own craft. Wanting all my students to continue to 
grow and reach higher in their music,  I showed them that I seek the same 
things for myself. 
 
Of course, the reap/sow proverb is  sometimes perceived as  a threat but truly it 
is  a very positive promise to all of us.   If a teacher seeks  to improve himself, 
then his students will most naturally improve as well. I personally want to 
continue to improve as an instructor. I felt that taking the certification would 
be a step towards further developing my teaching.    And I must add that in 
retrospect of taking the exams, they did cause me to reflect more earnestly into 
why I teach a certain way, what my teaching strategies are for various 
scenarios, what my goals are for my students, how I teach basic concepts and 
so forth. 
 
I am just like any private music teacher.  None of what I do or think is  new or 
different from any of the teachers that I know.   We all want to do what is  best 
for our students  and to personally improve.  So, why would I seek certification?  
Why fill in forms and submit a transcript or bother people for references?  
Why take the tests or give a recital to fulfill the requirements?   Well… I can be 
a good example to my students.   I can reevaluate my teaching techniques and 
philosophies.  I  can brush up on my own expertise to perform a recital.  And I 
can be challenged to write out what I know or do in my classroom.  Which are 
all very positive and helpful things!  
 
Now I can encourage the parents  who are footing the bills for my students’ 
music training or my adult students that they have a great buy on their hands 
with me as their instructor.   After all, I have newly become a Nationally 
Certified Music Teacher and my prices have remained the same!   How 
exciting is that!
Debra S. Hughes, NCTM

Have you been thinking about starting the certification process?  If so, please review the 
materials posted on the MTNA web-site, (www.mtnacertification.org).  I would be 
happy to communicate with you via email (engleman@bellsouth.net) for questions  you 
may have regarding the process.
	 If you are already certified, please make sure you are continuing to document the 
points you can accrue in order to renew your status.
	 Finally, let me dangle a carrot in front of you.  Your state executive board recently 
approved a recommendation that all individuals  who obtain MTNA certification for the 
first time during the period of time between July 1, 2008 and June 30, 2009 will receive 
a complimentary 2009 GMTA Conference Registration.  Now how cool is that?!?!
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                          DONNA DASHER 
                          GMTA ARTS AWARNESS & ADVOCACY CHAIR  

The most recent focus has been to expand the Georgia’s  Own List. Previous presenters  have updated their profiles, 
and new presenters are being sought. Local associations  have been asked to submit names of presenters they have 
used in their recent programs. In addition, college faculty has  been extended an invitation to become presenters  and to 
join GMTA if not already a member. Any assistance members may lend in inviting qualified persons to become a 
presenter and/or to join GMTA would be appreciated. Our hopes are to build the list and create a location on the 
GMTA website that local presidents and program chair will be able to refer to when selecting programs for their 
organizations.

College of the Arts

Auditions - 770-423-6614 | www.kennesaw.edu/music
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       LOUIS LYON 
       GMTA AWARD COMMITTEE CHAIR

At the November conference, Southern Keyboards  has again agreed to donate the 
very popular Kawai PR-1 Acoustic Piano CD Recording System, which is a complete 
system to produce audio CD recordings  from your own acoustic piano. This  system 
sells  for $1595.  Adding a microphone enables recording of voice or other instruments 
such as flute or violin.
Each $10 donation to the GMTA Award Funds  will give you a chance to win this 
machine in a drawing at the conference. Many thanks to Southern Keyboards for this 
generous donation.  Remember that the GMTA Award Funds support our own 
students through scholarships.  Please give generously!

JOIN MUSICLINK

Do you believe that everyone should be 
given the opportunity to nurture his or her 
musical potential to its full extent?

Are you currently teaching a student at a 
reduced lesson rate (half or less of normal 
fee)?

Are you interested in reaching out to a 
promising student in need through music 
lessons?

The MusicLink Foundation is  a national 
non-profit organization that works with 
music teachers across the country to help 
provide musical training for promising 
students in financial need.

Nominated students who meet MusicLink 
eligibility criteria are linked with professional 
music teachers  in their community who 
provide partial to full scholarship lessons for 
as long as the child wishes to learn.

The MusicLink Foundation offers:

Free & discounted music from major 
publishers Assistance in getting students 
practice instruments  Summer Music Camp 
& o ther s cho lar sh ip oppor tun i t i e s 
Reimbursement for music & materials 
Grants for starting local programs National 
recognition & support for students & 
teachers

Volunteer or register a student online at
www.musiclinkfoundation.org
For more information:
info@musiclinkfoundation.org
703-534-9490

TOWNSEND
 SCHOOL OF MUSIC
  

MERCER UNIVERSITY

Mercer University has been consistently ranked by U.S. News & 
World Report and The Princeton Review as one of the nation’s 
leading universities.  An accredited member of NASM.

In Mercer University’s Townsend School of Music, solid musicianship and 
performance skills are nurtured in a rich liberal arts environment.

O!ering the following degrees:

Bachelor of Arts

Bachelor of Music

Bachelor of Music Education

Bachelor of Music in Performance

Master of Church Music

Master of Music in Performance

Master of Music in Conducting

2008 AUDITION DATES
February 9, 2008
March 15, 2008

For details, visit music.mercer.edu and 
click on Audition Information.

DR. STANLEY ROBERTS
Dean, Townsend School of Music

roberts_sl@mercer.edu 
music.mercer.edu1-800 MERCER-U, ext. 2748
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Cherokee MTA
Susan Naylor, NCTM |President

Cherokee MTA had 
record attendance at 
our 2007-08 meetings 
and over 50% of our 
membership attended 
t h e 2 0 0 7 G M TA 
Conference, where our 
o w n G e o r g e 
L u c k t e n b e r g w a s 
recognized for being a 
5 0 - y e a r M T N A 
m e m b e r .  T w o 

members are preparing to go through the certification 
process, and we are proud to claim Ashley Craig, the 
youngest member ever to receive certification from MTNA.  
Piano Works, Inc., Don Bennett,  Proprietor, funded our 
Music Camp Scholarship of  $350.00.

Last year, CMTA instigated a Mentoring Program for new 
members, with Danielle Denton as chair.  This year, Danielle 
is  working on a Handbook which will give a definition and 
time-line for the responsibilities of  each position in CMTA.

Through the efforts of the Publicity Committee we are 
getting our brochures and flyers out to as many people as 
possible by personal delivery and email.   In addition,  Joe 
Lozier and the website committee is in the process  of re-
designing and expanding our website.

During 2008-09 our program topics are “Piano Pedagogy for 
Preschool Children”,  “How to Develop a Perfect Memory”, 
and “Adaptive Musical Techniques for Children with Special 
Needs”.

It is a great time to be a member of CMTA!  We work 
together as friends, with congeniality and good will toward 
one another.

Northeast Georgia MTA
Ketih Defoor |President

The Northeast Georgia Music Teachers  Association met on 
July 28 at Brenau University to plan events for 2008-2009.

This fall,  NEGMTA is  holding a series  of competitions  in 
memory of long-time NEGMTA member Sue Morris who 
passed away this past May.  The Sue Morris  Memorial Sonata 
and Sonatina Performance Competitions  will be Saturday, 
October 18 at Brenau University.

The NEGMTA Local Spring Auditions will be held on 
Saturday, April 5 at Brenau University.

Gwinnett County Music Teachers’ Association
Lois Simon |President

Gwinnett County Music Teachers’ Association completed a 
very successful 2007-2008 season with 87 members.  

 Our chapter hosted several student events.  In November, 232 
of our students participated in the GCMTA Festival.  Winners 
in grades 4 – 11 were awarded cash prizes of $30.  In February, 
we held the National Federation of Music Clubs Junior Festival 
in three locations.  The combined student participation in the 
three districts was  approximately 900 students!  In March, 87 
of our students  participated in the GCMTA Local Auditions, 
with the Winners Recital following.  Our Junior/Senior 
Scholarship competition in March is available only to high 
school Juniors and Seniors.  We had 16 students participating 
in that event, with $2000 in scholarship moneys awarded.
Our final, gala event of the year is our Ensemble Concert, 
featuring 5 grand pianos and 150 performing students.

Our meeting programs  during the year included:  “Nuts  and 
Bolts to Jump Start Fall Teaching” by Jeanine Morrison in 
September and “Presentation of Literature for the Ensemble 
Concert” by our Ensemble Committee in October. In 
November, Dawn McCord presented “Preparing High School 
Students for College Music Study”.  Our February Master class 
featured Lois Finlay as  clinician.  Our own Robin Engleman 
presented an interesting program on Teacher Certification that 
resulted in three new certifications!

We are looking forward to another eventful season for 2008 – 
2009.

Savannah MTA
Diane Boyd | President

The Savannah Music Teachers Association began the year by 
reviewing and updating our Constitution and By-Laws.  We 
published our Handbook/Directory online and distributed 
copies of it to our members in CD format and hard copies for 
those who do not have computer access at home.

In September members participated in a Hal Leonard 
workshop with clinician Carol Klose.  Portman’s, a local music 
store, sponsored the workshop.  In October we sponsored a 
“Music Fair” for students K-6th grade.  This is a fun day for 
students that included such events as a Composer room, 
Ensemble Room, and a student recital.  We followed this with a 
recital for students 7th-12th grade.  In December we enjoyed a 
Holiday luncheon.

In February we held our annual Performance Evaluation Clinic 
for all of our students.  We also held our local Auditions and 
gave the GMTA Theory Tests.  In March we held a Hymnfest-
an afternoon of hymn playing dedicated to the Glory of God.  
In April we had an Honors  Recital featuring students chosen 
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by their teachers as the best in their studios.  These students 
represented many different ages and this was a most enjoyable 
recital.   SMTA ended our year with a luncheon at a new 
Savannah restaurant.  

We are especially proud of members Frances Emmons and 
Mary Alice Garvin.  Frances  was honored with a large silver 
trophy cup from the National Guild for thirty years of service 
as  Guild judge and coordinator.  Mary Alice was given the 
highest award bestowed by the Catholic Diocese for her service 
to the church.  This  was most unusual, as Mary Alice is not a 
member of  the Catholic Church.

In the upcoming year we are looking forward to celebrating the 
Johnny Mercer Centennial with a special recital featuring works 
with lyrics by Savannah native Johnny Mercer.  This will be 
only one of many special events celebrating the centennial.  All 
visitors are welcome!

South Georgia MTA
Janet Robinson | President

The South Georgia chapter still has  a few active teachers  who 
hold meetings via phone and email in view of the distance 
between teacher locations. 

South Metro MTA
Grace Caudle | President
 
Our members this past year heard 4 excellent programs which 
included "Harping Along" by Bette Chambless, an Organ 
Lecture/Recital by Marion Williams, a Lecture, Recital, 
Papillons, Op. 2 - Schumann by Dr. Sergio Gallo, and "public 
Relations and Advocacy for the Studio" by Dawn McCord. We 
also enjoyed 2 luncheons,   a Christmas Luncheon at which 
Robin Jones and several of her students performed Christmas 

Music and a Spring Luncheon where Julie Ensley performed a 
concert on Flute.
 
We held our yearly Music Day Festival with 153 students 
registered to play piano solos, piano duets, vocal solos, vocal 
duets, and flute solos.   19 teachers participated in this festival 
which is our yearly money-making project.
 
There were 21 students who took the Theory Tests at the 
GMTA Local Auditions and 22 students performing in the 
Piano Auditions, representing 7 teachers.
 
We also awarded 3 scholarships totaling $800 to 2 piano 
students and 1 a vocal student thru our Lou Heely Scholarship 
Fund.
 
In addition we awarded a Clayton State Music student $500 
dollars thru our Alma Lilly Farfan-Northway Scholarship Fund.
 
We are looking forward to another productive year of 
programs and student activities

    4 Time                   Metro Atlanta’s Only Authorized                   Dealer for over30 years!DEALER OF THE YEAR
Sales, Service, Rentals 770-953-0938 1898 Leland Dr., Marietta,30067New & Used Grands, Consoles, Uprights, Digitals
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October 15, 2008….............................GMTA Local Association of  the Year Award application postmark deadline
……………………………………...………….………….Submit Materials to GMTA President, Martha Thomas

October 29- November 1, 2008……...……..............MTNA Fall Competitions University of  Georgia, Athens, GA 

November 6-8, 2008…………………...………………….GMTA Conference, University of  Georgia, Athens, GA 

November 30, 2008…………................... Deadline for articles to be included in winter issue of  GMTA Newsletter 

January 16-19, 2009…………......… MTNA Southern Division Competitions. Virginia State Univ. Petersburg, VA 

March 16, 2009………………….....…………………… Postmark Deadline Date for ALL 2009 GMTA Auditions
 
March 28-April 1, 2009……………....……………………………….... MTNA National Conference, Atlanta, GA 

April 17-18, 2009……………………....………………….……… GMTA Auditions at Kennesaw State University
…………………………………………....…………………..Postmark Deadline for Applications: March 16, 2009

April 18, 2009…………………....………GMTA Executive Board Meeting/Local Association Presidents Meeting
…………………………………….....………………………………….. Kennesaw State University, metro Atlanta

May 1, 2009……………………...…….Deadline for articles to be included in summer issue of  GMTA Newsletter 

June 30, 2009............Membership Dues payment Deadline-in order to be included in upcoming GMTA Directory 

July 16, 2009……….....………………………...…Postmark Deadline Date for GMTA Teacher of  the Year Award 

August 1, 2009……………………………..…Deadline for articles to be included in fall issue of  GMTA Newsletter 

August 15, 2009…………………….....…..…………..GMTA Executive Board Meeting/Local President's Meeting
………………………………………….....………………………………….Clayton State University, Morrow, GA 

315 Shorter Avenue, Rome, GA 30165
www.shorter.edu • 800-868-6980
Contact: Dr. Alan Wingard, Dean

U.S. News & World Report has ranked Shorter College among
the South’s best comprehensive colleges annually since 2002,

and The Princeton Review annually places Shorter on its
“Best Southeastern Colleges” and “Best Value Colleges” lists.

With endless performance
opportunities, an

internationally recognized
faculty & unparalleled

personal attention,
Shorter College offers a
conservatory experience

in the context of a liberal
arts education.

Extraordinary Performance
Endless Opportunities

Undergraduate degree programs in:

Performance (Voice, Piano and Organ),

Piano Pedagogy, Music Education, Church Music,

Musical Theatre, Theatre and Visual Arts

©
20
05
Ke
n
Ha
wk
ins

DISTINCTIVES OF THE SHORTER COLLEGE EXPERIENCE

A 9’ Shigeru Kawai full concert grand piano
in our main performance venue

20 practice rooms with 5’1” Kawai grand pianos

Recognized by the Kawai America Corporation
as a Kawai Epic Institution

www.shorter.edu
www.shorter.edu
www.shorter.edu

http://www.shorter.edu
http://www.shorter.edu
http://www.shorter.edu
http://www.shorter.edu
http://www.shorter.edu
http://www.shorter.edu
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Administrative Committee
President:  Martha Thomas,  155 Knob Lick Drive, Athens, GA 30605, mlthomas@uga.edu
President-Elect:  Edith Sweatman, 420 Harlem Grovetown Rd., Harlem, GA 30814, ejs@sweatman.us
Executive Director:  Donna Trivette, 956 Green Knoll Drive, Dacula, GA 30019, donnatrivette@bellsouth.net
Vice-President (Program): David Oliver, 514 Charlton St. NW, Rome, GA 30165, doliver@shorter.edu
Vice-President (Membership):  Jana K. Ritchie,  7705 Wickley Dr., Cumming, GA 30041

 janaritchie@yahoo.com
Vice-President (Publicity):  Jonathan Klein, 170 Woodstone Dr., Athens, GA 30605, jonathanfk@gmail.com
Vice-President (GMTA Auditions):  Peggy Lee,  275 Sandstone Dr. Athens GA 30605, peggyklee@bellsouth.net
Vice-President (MTNA Competitions):  Dawn McCord, Dept of Music, 1600 Maple St.,  Carrollton, GA 
 30118;   

 dmccord@westga.edu
Secretary:  Jane Lester, 1031 Holly Point Way, Watkinsville, GA 30677, jlpiano@bellsouth.net
Member-At-Large:  Keith DeFoor, P.O. Box 65, Young Harris, GA 30582 , Kdefoor@yhc.edu

 
           Kathy Morris, 1511 19th Street, Columbus, GA 31901, mkm1511@bellsouth.net
Immediate Past President:  Tom Pearsall,  Dept. of Music, P.O. Box 8052, Statesboro, GA  30460  

 tompearsall@georgiasouthern.edu

Committee Chairs
Archivist:
 Margaret Liu,  mliumusic@mindspring.com
Arts Awareness and Advocacy:  Donna Dasher,  dsdasher39@comcast.net
Certification:   Robin Engleman,  englemanr@bellsouth.net
College Faculty:  Lyle Indergaard,  linderga@valdosta.edu
Collegiate Chapters:  Peter Jutras, pjutras@uga.edu
Concerns:   Natalie Codelli,  codelli@bellsouth.net
Finance/Advisory: Tom Pearsall, tompearsall@georgiasouthern.edu
GMTA Awards:   Lou Lyon,  loulyon@bellsouth.net
Independent Music Teachers Forum:  Becky Bradley,  BeckyB9@hotmail.com
MTNA Foundation:  Laura Blanton,  laura@blantonschool.com

 
              Lisa Fowler,  cfowler@numail.org
Technology:  Joe Lozier,  joe@lozierstudio.com

Local Association Presidents:
Athens:  Jonathan Klein,   jonathanfk@gmail.com
Atlanta: Mary Williams,  mary@marywilliamspianostudio.com
Augusta: Catharine McClure, cmcclure@knology.net
Cherokee County: Susan Naylor, sen@reinhardt.edu
Cobb County: Joy Poole, jbpoole@comcast.net
Columbus: Martha Aguirre, aguirremv@aol.com
Coweta-Fayette: Mary Jane Server, maryjaneserver@hotmail.com
Decatur:  David D'Ambrosio  ddambrosio@agnesscott.edu 


 
 
   Andrea Emmel-Considine  andrea2emmel@aol.com 
Golden Isles:  Donna Nilsson, nilsson.studio@comcast.net
Greater Marietta: Pat Hankey, dchankey@bellsouth.net 
Gwinnett County: Lois Simon, loissimon@aol.com
Macon:  Barbara Probst, nolebeachbarb@cs.com
North Dekalb: Rwei Hao,  rhao@bellsouth.net
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North Fulton: Maria Kransmo, mkransmo@earthlink.net
Northeast Georgia:  Keith DeFoor, kdefoor@yhc.edu
Rome:  David Oliver, doliver@shorter.edu
Savannah:  Diane Boyd, dianelboyd@comcast.net
South Georgia:  Janet Robinson, robinsjanet@gmail.com
South Metro Atlanta:  Grace Caudle,  gnotes@earthlink.net
Western Georgia:  Rachel Griffin, rachelmyriah@yahoo.com

Membership
The Georgia Music Teachers Association (GMTA) is a member of the Music Teachers National Association (MTNA) and 
memberships are jointly held in both organizations.   Members receive subscriptions to The American Music Teacher, 
GMTA newsletter and the GMTA Directory.  Membership is open to individuals professionally engaged in any field of 
musical activity and dues should be sent to MTNA, 441 Vine Street, Suite 3100, Cincinnati, Ohio 45202-3004.  MTNA is 
available toll-free at 1-888-512-5278 to answer your questions regarding membership dues or on the web at www.mtna.org 

Notice
The GMTA Newsletter is an information journal focusing on matters directly related to MTNA, GMTA and local 
associations only.  It does not promote the studios of individual teachers or institutions by publishing articles regarding the 
accomplishments of teachers, students, or  an institutions’  activities.  Paid advertising is available for this purpose.  GMTA 
expressly reserves the right to refuse publication of any article photograph, or advertisement contrary to the objectives of 
MTNA or the Associations.  All articles are subject to editing due to size or content.

Advertising
Limited advertising space is available for firms or individuals who have a product or service of specific interest or benefit to 
GMTA members.  All correspondence regarding advertising should be sent to the Executive Director Donna Trivette by fax 
(770) 237-8845 or by email donnatrivette@bellsouth.net

Submittals
GTMA publishes its online newsletter three times per year.   Publication dates and their respective deadlines are as follows:

 
 January 15th (Deadline: November 30th) 

 
 June 15th (Deadline: May 1st)

 
 September 15th (Deadline August 1st)

Editors
Jonathan Klein, VP Publicity |170 Woodstone Dr.  Athens, GA 30605| jonathanfk@gmail.com
Martha Thomas, GMTA President | 155 Knob Lick Drive, Athens, GA 30605,| mlthomas@uga.edu

SCHOOL of MUSIC
GEORGIA STATE UNIVERSITY

www.music.gsu.edu

Georgia State University School of Music
404-413-5900 • P.O. Box 4097, Atlanta, GA 30302
W. Dwight Coleman, Director • Robert J.Ambrose, Associate Director
Steven Harper, Graduate Director

KEYBOARD STUDIES

Geoffrey Haydon Keyboard Studies Coordinator /
Piano Performance / Jazz Piano

Brandt Fredriksen Piano Performance /
Chamber Music

Sergio Gallo Piano Performance/Pedagogy

Peter Marshall Coordinator of Accompanying

Sarah Martin Organ Performance

VOICE PERFORMANCE /
OPERA STUDIES

Richard Clement Tenor

Kathryn Hartgrove Voice Coordinator / Mezzo-Soprano

W. Dwight Coleman Baritone

David Grabarkewitz Opera Studies

Magdalena Moulson Soprano

Sharon Stephenson Soprano

NEW FACULTY

www.music.gsu.edu 
www.music.gsu.edu 
www.music.gsu.edu 
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2 ATLANTA MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
11 AUGUSTA MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
24 CHEROKEE MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
8 COBB MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
6 DECATUR MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
4 GEORGIA COLLEGE & STATE UNIVERSITY
13 GEORGIA SOUTHERN UNIVERSITY
26 GEORGIA STATE UNIVERSITY
6 GWINNETT COUNTY MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
10 KENNESAW STATE UNIVERSITY
18 KENNESAW STATE UNIVERSITY
6 MACON MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
19 MERCER UNIVERSITY
2 NORTH DEKALB MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
9 NORTH FULTON MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
17 REINHARDT COLLEGE
21 SAVANNAH MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
22 SHORTER COLLEGE
13 SOUTH METRO ATLANTA MUSIC TEACHERS ASSOCIATION
21 SOUTHERN KEYBOARDS
13 UNIVERSITY OF GEORGIA
13 UNIVERSITY OF WEST GEORGIA
11 YOUNG HARRIS COLLEGE

GMTA

http://www.georgiamta.org
http://www.georgiamta.org

